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SPORT AND BUSINESS . . .
firewalls are being fined forward of the engine and the fuel tank.
The double curved nacelle skin is to be completed with more
PVC foam and glass fibre.

Main- and nosewheels are carried on welded arches and faired
by spats. One of the drawings shows the simple attachment of
main legs to wing and boom. The nosewheel fittings are shown
at the extremity of the keel-member. Flying controls are cable
operated, those to the tail running externally in fairleads along
the inboard face of the booms. Trimming, by spring bias, is
applied to elevator and rudders.

"Systems," happily, are almost non-existent. A very tough little
Palmer expanding brake similar to that on the Skeeter is fitted
on each mainwheel and is operated by cable. With a drum
diameter of a bare 3in it produces over 7,000 in lb torque—more
than enough to lock the smooth-tyred wheels.

Suction for the air-driven blind-flying instruments will be
provided by a venturi to be located near the engine cooling-fan,
so avoiding external drag. The pressure head is to be in the nose.
A battery and VHF radio will be installed, the exact location of
each being decided after e.g. checks.

Tawney Aircraft Ltd Tawney Owl (One Porsche 678/4 giving 75 b.h.p.):
Span, 24ft; length, 19ft 6in; height, 5ft 6in; toilplone span, 7ft 6in; wing
chord, 5ft; dihedral, 4° ; cabin width, 44in; max gross weight, 1,2001b; max
load factor, 4.5. Calculated performance:—cruising speed, over 100 m.p.h.;
stalling speed, 40 m.p.h.; rate of climb, SOOft/min; take-off run, 103yd; take-
off to 50ft, 190yd; range 350 miles.

THE BRITISH TEAM for the 1960 World Gliding Champion-
ships will consist of Nicholas Goodhart, Anthony Deane-Drum-
mond and Anthony Goodhart. The selection committee's choice
was approved at a council meeting of the British Gliding Associa-
tion on Wednesday, January 13. In the open class Nicholas
Goodheart will fly Elliotts Olympia 419 and Deane-Drummond
will have a Slingsby Skylark 3b, while in the standard class
Anthony Goodhart will use a Slingsby Skylark 2b. For the sixth
time the non-flying team captain win be Mrs Ann Welch, and
this year the reserve pilot for both classes will be David Ince.

Following the announcement of the team, an appeal was
launched by die British Gliding Association to raise money for
the British entry. It is estimated that some £1,800, in addition
to the contributions from pilots and crews, will be needed. Dona-
tions (money or equipment) should be addressed to B. A. G.
Meads, British Gliding Association, Londonderry House, London
Wl.

The German Aero Club decision to limit entries to three per
country has clearly made the British selection committee's task
particularly difficult this year. Had a second standard-class
machine been included in the British entry it would have been
either the new Elliotts 15-metre sailplane, now being built at
Newbury, or the Olympia 401. It is uncertain at present whether
the new machine will be ready in time for use in the champion-
ships. If it is available, it may be offered on loan to a Common-
wealth or foreign team.

DESPITE WINTRY WEATHER, some 80 members and guests
attended and enjoyed the Luton Flying Club annual dinner and
dance at the Halfway House on the Luton-Dunstable road on
January 14. Among the guests were Maurice Imray, Harold Best-
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Nice Flight Meeting: M. Camille Blanc haying granted the use of the
racecourse at Nice, the arrangements for this meeting are now rapidly
being pushed on with. The military authorities have agreed to close
the shooting range during the time of the meeting, and the local
authorities are doing all they can to assist. With a view to attracting
the aviators to Nice, the Hotel Keepers' Syndicate nave offered to put
them up at the finest hotels free of charge.

Devereux and Ranald Porteous, who replied on the guests' behalf
to a toast of welcome proposed by Barry Radley, who, in addi-
tion to his test-pilot duties is a part-time instructor at the club
and also its treasurer. The health of the Luton club was appro-
priately proposed by its chief flying instructor, David Campbell;
and Fred Pinchin, the managing director, replied.

TWO FOKKER FRIENDSHIPS were delivered to the Iranian
Oil Operating Companies at Amsterdam on January 5. The air-
craft will be operated in Iran for the companies by KLM.

A DE HAVILLAND DOVE has been purchased by Leyland
Motors Ltd for executive and customer transport in Europe.
The company's headquarters at Leyland, Lancashire, are located
eight miles from Samlesbury Airfield. Sir Henry Spurrier, chair-
man and managing director of the firm, was a pilot during the
first world war.

CONS. RUCTION OF AN AIRSTRIP by United Steel Com-
panies Ltd at Apperknowle, Derbyshire, near the firm's Sheffield
head office, was approved last month by Chesterfield Rural
Council. Light aircraft only will use the strip, for an initial period
of five years.

PLANNING PERMISSION has been granted to Short Bros &
Harland to use 77 acres of Mussel Marshes, Isle of Sheppey, Kent
as a light-aircraft flying field. Provided a Ministry of Aviation
certificate for this is obtained, the company intends to provide
club facilities and to operate pleasure flights on the site. It was
on the Isle of Sheppey, at the Aero Club's flying ground at
SheUbeach, that Shorts began constructing Wright biplanes in
1908.

CLUBS AND GROUPS admitted last month to membership of
the Association of British Aero Clubs and Centres include Alpha
Mike Flying Group, Elliott Sports and Social Club, Severn Lamb
Flying Group and Stoke-on-Trent Flying Club. The recently
introduced ABAC tie is proving extremely popular with club
members.

A NEW VICE-PRESIDENT of the Association of British Aero
Clubs and Centres is Alan Lennox-Boyd, MP, who has taken an
interest in club flying for many years. In 1953, when he was
Minister of Transport and Civil Aviation, he presented an effi-
ciency trophy for competition between ABAC member-clubs.

THE PIPER AZTEC has been chosen to fill a US Navy require-
ment for an economical utility aircraft to be used at bases within
the continental limits of the USA.

A GLIDING CLUB has been formed by the Royal Air Forces
Association. The inaugural meeting was held at Podington Air-
field, Bedfordshire, where the facilities of'the Northants Gliding
Club are being used by the new group. Northants CFI Ken
Pearson has been elected chairman of the RAFA Club, whose
secretary is Stan Shields, eastern area secretary of the association.

This recent picture of o Lancashire Aircraft Prospector shows the
revised triple-stub exhausts on each side of the nose. Also visible is the
central spray-bar attachment. This machine, demonstrator  G-AOZO,

is also fitted with a glider towing hook


